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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on

Monday 14th June 2021 via Zoom
1.       
Present – Community Councillors: Al Pattullo (Chair), Graham Easton, Kirsty Lovatt, Judith Thompson, Alistair Pattullo, Ian King, George Irvine, Aileen Firth, Ieuan Chamberlain, Jim Stillie, Alisdaire Lockhart, and David Deacon.

Also present – SBC Councillors Caroline Cochrane, and Gordon Edgar; 5 members of the public.
2.       
Apologies – none.
3.       
Declarations of Interest – none. 
4.       
Minutes of previous meeting approved by GEas and seconded by DD. AP to amend minutes – TC to be added and date corrected.
5.       
Matters Arising – It was asked if a meeting re the Skairs has taken place. It has but there are still issues surrounding who was responsible for putting in the concrete blocks. GEd suggested that the Philliphaugh Estate may be able to assist.

JS has made contact with SBC planning department re the William Wallace statue.


IK asked if the Common Good Fund had met up yet and discussed setting up the Victoria Park as a tourist attraction. CC confirmed that they had and are now waiting to hear back from SBC legal department. The hope is to run the Park in conjunction with LiveBorders and to also look at grant funding. AP suggested that it might be worthwhile to speak with someone who has an interest in developing caravan sites and could offer advice. IK noted that it was a dereliction of duty that the Park has never been discussed at previous CGF meetings. AL advised that assets such as the Park had been ‘stolen’ and passed on to SBC – he will discuss this at the next CCCN meeting.

MoP asked when the Victoria Park would reopen. CC read out a community briefing which can be made available electronically if required. Another MoP asked if the dead dog had been exhumed. CC offered to look for clarification however GEd confirmed that the dog had been cremated and it was actually a casket of ashes which had been buried but has since been removed. Parks department are also going to dig up the ground and reseed.

KL asked for clarification that the travellers would still be allowed to stay at the caravan site once it reopened and they paid the site fees. CC confirmed that this would be the case and that the travellers would have to abide by the same rules as all other visitors.

6.       
Community Police Report – circulated electronically and available on CC website. DD advised that the CPO has been out of area and is now back however he is not allowed to attend zoom meetings. Any issues should be passed to DD who will relay them to the CPO.
7.       
Local Improvements – CC has looked at the list and highlighted any items which can be dealt with by BIDS or SBC.

DD would like to take on the item relating to the Boer War.


It was again discussed that members of the CC should take on items which are of interest.


AL suggested that Michelle Ballantyne be invited to the next CC meeting to discuss any issues regarding the Haining and also offered to help out with them.


KL asked if electric vehicle charging points could be increased throughout the town. GEd advised that this would be very expensive and that the feasibility study alone will cost £100k. DD enquired as to whether or not this issue could be discussed through BIDS and CC agreed to raise at the next BIDS meeting.
8.       Planning Matters – 21/00745/PPP – residential development (30 houses) at Linglie Road, Selkirk
MoP spoke about their various concerns regarding this planning applications and the comments can be viewed on the SBC planning portal.

It was agreed that although the land has been zoned for residential development for many years, and that Selkirk is in need of affordable housing, the application should be refused in its current form – no effort has been made to distinguish it or improve upon the original application.
New dwelling at Lower Greenhill – previously approved and advised to do so again.
9.       
Open Forum – AF advised that the ground was still very wet behind the Caulk’s Well. GEd is in talks re the best way forward and is awaiting advice from a drainage engineer.

Discussion was had re 20’s plenty – could the flashing sign by the petrol station be moved to a better location, reminders of the 20mph at the High School, uphill and downhill flashing signs would be beneficial, reports of traffic overtaking by the tennis courts, and DD asked if the flashing signs would remain in place if the speed limit is made permanent. The signs would remain in place and the signs at the High School would be reconfigured and uncovered.


DD thanked SBC for the works carried out at Linglie Road.


JS advised that a MoP had told him that of all the towns in the Borders, Selkirk was the “shabbiest”. GEd felt that this was unfair and that operatives cleaned the High Street every Sunday, operatives cleaned the rest of the town during the week and there was a street sweeper deployed once a month. CC also added that in relation to shopkeepers, everyone should play a part and ensure that their shop frontage was tidied and looked after.


IK asked if there were any plans to utilise the BT kiosk at the Market Place – Denholm has filled their kiosk with books. Both Sue Briggs and BIDS are looking into ideas for the Selkirk kiosk.
10.
SBC Councillor Reports – CC stated that the incident during the Euro football game was a reminder for everyone to familiarise themselves with the importance and location of defibrillators throughout the town. AP advised that there is an app which can be downloaded and it shows the locations. 

CC added that it was good to see another business opening up in Selkirk – Scoop.


GEd advised that the wall at Dunsdale Road has now been repaired, repatching works will be carried out on Back Row, and footway works will be carried out along the High Street. There will also be works at Linglie Road and Hill Street. Both sets of steps at Forrest Road have been repaired.
KL asked if the tailgating which she had informed him of had been dealt with. GEd confirmed that this had been reported and he would follow it up.

11.     
Treasurer’s Report – Invoice for Trishaw was received and paid last month.

 Invoice due for work on fountain and then JT can complete the evaluation process.

Just over £500 in Response Team ring-fenced fund.

Just over £1500 in general fund.

JT to apply for the support grant. 

12.    
Selkirk Community Trishaw – There has been a lot of positive interest in the trishaw with visitors from all over the country and also lots of donations which will be passed to JT for banking.
13.
SHMG – Technical advice still required re the sump at Caulk’s Well.
Blooming Selkirk – All the casting organisations have made their donations for the town centre planting apart from Fleshers – they were awaiting new cheque book, but JT has passed on message to organise either cash or bank transfer.

Only 2 boxes remain on Victoria Hall railings without a sponsor.  (New sponsors: Jean & Andrew Proudfoot, Haircraft)

A good turnout of volunteers on Sunday morning to hang baskets and on Sunday afternoon to clear and replant planters.  Reece and Ed from Philiphaugh ferried plants and material and also worked on the planting. The Market Place planters are now filled.  Reece will come back on Tuesday with more plants for the High Street boxes and the William Lindsay (bird bath) bed.

Thanks to all who have helped.  AP will be calling for volunteers to water the baskets and co-ordinating a rota.  Jane and Morris Manson have offered to water the Vic Hall boxes as they did last year so many thanks to them.

We had a very generous donation from Andrew (Drew) Hill (resident of the Beild) who saw us hanging baskets.

14.      Chamber of Trade/BIDS – The next meeting is tomorrow night with ongoing projects such as CCTV        and the Haining to be discussed.
15.     Other Reports – none.
16.       AOCB – DD has been partaking in the Poppy Run to raise funds for Poppy Scotland. The last stretch will be this Thursday and all donations welcome. Friday 18th June will also be the launch of the 100th anniversary celebrations and Bill Ainslie will lay the wreath at 11am. 26th June is Armed Forces Day and DD requested that the flag be raised at Victoria Halls – AP to follow up.

CC reminded everyone about the Common Riding Appeal – Common Riding concert to be held online on Thursday with contributions from all the casting associations and local talent. The link for the concert can be found on the Common Riding Facebook page where there is also a link to the Trust Appeal.


IK will liaise with JT re spare bits of ground throughput Selkirk which would benefit from positive ownership.


AL saw the first parakeets of the year.


KL suggested that once Selkirk moves into level 1, it would be an ideal opportunity for the CC members to meet up for the first time in over 18 months.
There being no further business, the meeting closed at 9pm. The next scheduled meeting is to take place on Monday 12th July 2021 (time and venue TBC).
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